

## Kanata Greenspace Protection Coalition

A Not-for-Profit Corporation Established in 2019

Mr. Andrew Tamlin, CFO ClubLink Corporation ULC, 15675 Dufferin Street, King City, ON L7B 1K5

March 15, 2020

Dear Mr. Tamlin:

Facts Matter.

We are writing to correct the misrepresentation in your March 9 letter to City Councillor Ienna Sudds which stated-

"Unfortunately our invitations were subsequently rejected by the associations' representatives over the course of the past 14 months, and most recently by the Kanata Greenspace Protection Coalition."

You chose to share your letter broadly via your website, kanatapossibilities.ca and, with senior City officials as well. We will make the same effort.

To be clear, at no time from mid-January 2019 until today did the Kanata Greenspace Protection Coalition (KGPC), its predecessor the Kanata Greenspace Steering Committee (KGSC) or the various Community Association representatives receive any direct invitation or communication from ClubLink. It is disingenuous to suggest otherwise.

The KGPC did receive an email from Minto in late December 2019 requesting a meeting specifically on behalf of Minto and Richcraft. Our reply at that time stated-

"The KGPC finds itself waiting for a distribution of the Technical Comments on the ClubLink application... A thorough review and discussion of that document is necessary before the KGPC can give thought to an interaction with your group. With the holiday season immediately ahead of us, there is little if any short-term opportunity to organize that fulsome discussion. As a result, we are not in a position to address your request at this time."

The Technical Comments referred to above were released on January 6, 2020 and it is important to note that we have received no subsequent contact from this group.

Moving forward Mr. Tamlin, in that ClubLink is both a service provider and neighbour in our community, we would appreciate and expect an improved commitment by your company to fair and honest communication. Despite our current adversarial situation, we believe that such behavior is incumbent on us all.

Barbara Ramsay

Chair, Kanata Greenspace Protection Coalition

cc His Worship, Jim Watson Councillor Jan Harder

Councillor Jenna Sudds

Mayor, City of Ottawa

Chair, Planning Committee

Councillor, Ward 4, Kanata North